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Dear Parents, Carers, Students and Community 
 Welcome to Week 6! We are official halfway through the Term! Time absolutely flies when you are busy and having 
fun! It has been an amazing start to the year with all classes settled and very few behavioural interruptions during 
lesson time. The engagement of students across the classes is wonderful to see.    
 
Due to our numbers in kindergarten being higher than we expected, we are in the process of restructuring our K-2 
section of the school. We have made the following changes and would have communicated if your child had moved 
classes. We are sorry for the inconvenience and can have further conversation with you if you and your child are 
affected. K-2 will as of this week, look like the following:  
 
KMK – Kindy  
 
K1B – Composite Year 1 and Kindy class  
 
1/2L – Year 1 and 2 Students (Stage 1)  
 
1/2B – Year 1 and 2 students (Stage 1)  
 
3-6 are not affected by this movement and classes will stay the same.   
 

Canteen and P&C 

P&C have the real possibility of not operating at Mount Warrigal Public School during 2025. We have a committee of 
two people at this stage. This is not enough for a forum, and we would not be allowed by the association to continue 
with this number of members. It would be a shame if we were not to have a P&C moving forward. If you interested 
this is my last call out for interested people/ community members to come forward and take on committee roles and 
responsibilities. We are unable to have a canteen if P&C are not coordinating the accounts. Please see attached the 
information regarding P&C positions, if you are interested.   
 
Behaviour at Mount Warrigal 
It is pleasing to see that classrooms are fairly settled with children engaged in quality lessons. As an Executive Team 
we have decided to focus on routines and behaviour which include the classroom and playground. To ensure we 
have good communication regarding what is happening for your child, we have created what we call “Sad Notes” 
These notes are to communicate that your child has required additional support for their behaviour. This forms a 
part of our end of term celebrations. We have decided that if a student receives two ‘Sad Notes’ in the Term, they 
will not be able to participate in the end of term reward.  If you can have conversations with your child regarding 
behaviour and the consequence of two ‘Sad Notes’ this will help to ensure we have shared goals for positive school 
behaviour.   
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  Mount Warrigal Public School 
 ‘Aim Higher’ 

A quality school developing the individual in a caring community. 
 

  

 

“At Mount Warrigal Public School, we acknowledge the Aboriginal people and Elders, both past and present, who 

hold the memories and respect the traditional ways of the Dharawal people. We respect their connection to the 

surrounding environment, the mountains, lake and the sea.” 

 

 

 
Ms Lyndall Holden 
Principal 
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School Bytes 
School Bytes is our preferred communication platform. We are sending out SMS communications with families on 
various topics. We will book our Learning Conversations through School Bytes this year. If you are not on School 
Bytes, it will be essential to connect as soon as possible. Eventually we would like to do all notes and excursion 
permissions through this platform. If you are having trouble connecting, please come and see Executive staff, they 
can assist you to get onto the system.   
 
Lines of Communication 
Last newsletter there was an infographic for the line of communication. Your child’s class teacher knows your child 
well and will be your first port of call to discuss behaviour and academic learning. If you present to Ms Houston or 
myself, we will most like refer you back to the teacher as we may not have all the details you want to discuss. Of 
course, if you are not satisfied with the response from your child’s class teacher then please call the office to book a 
meeting with us.   
 
Community Charter 
The Community Charter is a document from the Department outlining respectful communication between 
parents/carers and the school staff. At Mount Warrigal we will not tolerate disrespectful behaviour towards our 
teaching and non-teaching staff either in person or via the telephone. Meetings will be discontinued if the behaviour 
of the participants is not respectful. This document will be referred to with parents and carers when we feel 
conversations are becoming disrespectful. There is a copy in the front office, and it was also attached to the first 
newsletter of the year.   
 
Office has reopened 
Our Front office has finally reopened almost 12 months from when it flooded. We have now closed the office near 
the staffroom completely. If you need to go to the office, the ladies are ready for your enquiry! The space looks 
beautiful with furniture upgrades and sick bay upgrades.   
 
Attendance 
This year again we will focus on attendance. The Department of Education has a priority to improve the attendance 
rate of all schools in NSW. Our school overall has low attendance, particularly in years 4 to 6. We have a high rate of 
unexplained and partial absences. Partial absences are when you arrive late or leave early. These times still count to 
your overall attendance rate. Attending every day is vital to build good habits for lifelong learning. Research tells us 
that students with poor attendance in primary school usually leave high school well before Year 10. Excellent class 
and individual attendance will continue to be celebrated and rewarded during 2025. Students with poor attendance 
will be placed on individual attendance plans, parent meetings will be held and if there is no improvement escalation 
with district support will be accessed. Individual attendance plans will come out in the first week of Term 1.   
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Extra Programs at Mount Warrigal Public School  

 

Music at Mount Warrigal 

I am pleased to announce that we have Mark Holder-Keeping with us for the next two years. He is a music specialist 

and is working with us to build our capacity for music education across P-6. You will see plenty of posts on Facebook 

with experiences that the students will be involved in. We are hoping to have a music concert at the end of Semester 

1.   

 

Healthy Deadly Kids  

Healthy Deadly kids is a Stage 3 program aimed at improving health outcomes for our Aboriginal and non-Aboriginal 

students. The students and teachers are loving the lessons provided by the two facilitators. At the end of the 

program parents will be invited to the end of program celebration which will involve some Hawks players visiting to 

play a basketball game against the children in Stage 3.   

 

Dragons Visit  

We will be having a visit from our St George-Illawarra Dragons Team later this term. The students really enjoy these 

visits and get a lot out of the interactions with the players.   

 

Healthy Harold 

Healthy Harold visited last week. The life education van and Health Harold send messages of healthy eating, positive 

choices, relationship and conflict resolution strategies. All classes P-6 attended the Healthy Harold experience. The 

school has subsidised the cost of this incursion, so it is affordable for all students to attend. The students have got a 

lot out of the visits and will continue the program throughout the term with their class teachers.   

  

Warm Regards 

Ms Holden 
 
Kids Helpline  1800 55 1800   Crimestoppers  1800 333 000   School Security 1300 880 021 

 

 

 

Dates for Your Calendar 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Every Day Breakfast Club from 8:30am  

6th March GRIP Leadership Conference for our School Leaders 

12th – 24th March NAPLAN 

7th March Whole School Assembly at 2pm 

21st March Harmony Day 

25th March Kindy Expo at Lake Illawarra High School 

9th April Cross Country 

10th April ANZAC Day Service 

10th April SPOTLIGHT Assembly Stage 2 and 3 at 11.45am 

11th April Easter Hat Parade from 3-5pm 

11th April Last Day of Term 1 

30th April 1st Day Term 2 for students 



 



 



 



 



 


